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	REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND

SUPPORT SERVICES



	TO COUNCIL


ON 20TH DECEMBER, 2006



	TITLE:
URGENT DECISION - BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE 



	RECOMMENDATION:

That the report be noted.  



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The Leader of the Council has agreed that Lead Member Decision No. 7109 (Strategic Business Case for Building Schools for the Future (BSF)) shall be treated as a matter of urgency; and, as such, the decision is not subject to call-in. 



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
  

(Available for public inspection)    

Lead Member Decision No. 7109.



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:


Failure to submit the Strategic Business Case within the prescribed timescale would result in the City losing £110M of funding.



	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Not Applicable.



	1.  LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Yes.

2.  FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable,. 



	CONTACT OFFICER:
Vin Joseph 

Tel. No.  793 3009





Principal Committee Administrator



	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): 
All wards.



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:



Building Schools for the Future.



	DETAILS:


Pursuant to section 9(5.1) of Part 4 of the Council Constitution, the Leader of the Council has agreed that the decision to submit the Strategic Business Case for BSF is both reasonable in all the circumstances and shall be treated as a matter or urgency.  Therefore, the decision is not subject to call-in.

The reason for urgency was to comply with a timescale to ensure that the Council’s proposals in respect of the matter were submitted prior to the deadline set by Partnerships for Schools, the fundholder for the programme.

Failure to meet the deadline would result in the Council losing an opportunity to procure £110M of funds to improve school buildings.

The Council Constitution requires this matter to be reported to the next available meeting of the Council.
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